Abingdon Society of Bellringers

Report of Tower Captain St Nicolas’

To Society AGM 12 April 2011 

Again we have maintained our regular Sunday service ringing, however attendance at practices has been disappointing.  Norman Bailey will be sorely missed after nearly 30 years of regular attendance and we wish him well in his new home.

The re-hanging of the Sanctus bell is due to start soon.  We have not as yet managed to identify potential contractors to quote for re-painting the frame.  I will try to push this forward as I would like to get the frame painted before replacing the worn rope guides.

Hugh Bishop

11 April 2011

